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hours' wives. The young people sniffed, hut as Mrs.
Balfame had founded the Country Cluh, and they were
all helpless under her inflexible will and skilful ma-
nipulation, they never dreamed of rebellion.

During the fortnight Mrs. Balfame had cunningly
replaced the vial, the indifferent Cassie leaving the sit-

ting-room at her disposal while she wrote a note re-

minding Dr. Anna of the promised list of war books,
adding playfully that she had no time to waste in a
busy doctor's waiting-room. In truth Dr. Anna was a
difficult person to see at this time. There was an epi-

demic of typhoid in the county, and much illness among
children.

However, on the third Saturday after the interrupted
supper, as Mrs. Balfame was motoring out to the Club
with her friend, Mrs. Battle, wife of the President of
the Bank of Elsinore, she saw Dr. Anna driving her
little runabout down a branching road. With a grace-
ful excuse she deserted her hostess, sprang into the
humbler machine, and gaily ordered her friend to turn
and drive to the Club.

" You take a rest this afternoon," she said per-
emptorily. "Otherwise you will be a wreck when
your patients need you most. You look just about
fagged out. And I want a little of your society. I've
been thinking of taking to a sick bed to get it."

Dr. Anna. looked at her brilliant friend with an ex-
pression of dumb gratitude and adoration. She was
worth one hundred per cent, more than th's companion
of her forty years, but she never would know it. She
regarded Enid Balfame as one of the superwomen of
Earth, astray in the little world of Elsinore. Even
when Mrs. Balfame had done her own work she had


